
of the Fund'8 resources, the Fund bas already had five exchange
transactions since the beginning of 1952 - with Iran, Brazil, Aus-
tralia, Paraguay and Belgium.

The Fund's Gold Policy
In 1947, the Fund had recommended to its members that they

should take effective action to prevent external gold transactions
at premium prices - in excess of $ (U.S.) 35 per fine ounce -

because such action tended to impair monetary reserves and to
uncdermine exehange stability. In September 1951, the Fund con-
cluded that the difficulties which had been experienced with its
policy towards premium gold transactions - under which the Fund,
in effect, attenipted to sereen the gold marketing arrangements of
its members - justified a revision of the policy. Fund members
were asked to continue to support the basic principles underlying
the Fund's earlier policy, but member governments were to be left
to decide for theinselves what measures they should undertake to
implement the Fund's recommendations. Under the term of the
revised policy, Canada allowed Canadian gold purchasers access to
the~ premium market. lu response to a proposai from Canada for a
two-year renewal of the system of gold subsidy, the Fund, on Decem-
ber 21, 1951, approved the renewal as not inconsistent with the
Fund's position on gold subsidies.

Exchiange Rates and Other Adjustinents
During the period under review, initial par values acceptable

to the Fund were proposed by Ceylon, Finland and Sweden. Iu


